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The University of Toledo License No. 34-10247-06
ATTN: Harold Allen, Ph.D.

Vice President of Research
2801 West Bancroft Street
Room 3210 University Hall
Toledo, OH 43606

' Gentlemen:

This refers to the enforcement conference held on April 8, 1988 between our
respective organizations. A discussion was held concerning your written
response dated March 7,1988 to the Notice of Violation dated February 12,
1988, the current status of your licensed program, NRC enforcement options, NRC
concerns for the adequacy of your Radiation Safety Program and the status of
your efforts to decontaminate the crawl _ space below the Engineering Sciences
Building. Below is a sumary of the actions we understand you will take in
response to the meeting:

1. Within 30 days, you will submit to the NRC a new written response to the
Notice of Violation dated February 12, 1988. This response should include
short term i. +. ions completed, including dates of completion, and long term
corrective actions planned (including dates) to preclude repetitive
violations. These long term plans should include the management control
systems which you described during our meeting.

2. Within 7 days, submit to the Region III Licensing Section a list of all
authorized users of byproduct material and their qualifications as well as
a list of radioactive materials and possession limits to be listed on your
modified license. As cgreed, the license will then be modified to a
limited scope program.

3. Upon receipt of your modified license, submit to this office within
60 days a revised license renewal application for a limited academic
program as discussed with Mr. J. Madera of my staff.

4. Submit to the State of Ohio with a copy to this office, within 30 days,
your action plan for assessing potential radiation exposure to individuals
who may have been exposed to the radioactive material stored in the crawl
space of the Engineering Sciences Building. The plan shall address your
procedure for identifying such individuals, a determinetion of potential
exposure, and provisions for testing of such individuals. We suggested
that you consider whole body counting as a part of your planned testing.
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If you have any questions on the above or the items discussed at the meeting,
please contact Bruce S. Mallett (312-790-5612) of my staff.'

Sincerely,

ORIGINAL SIGMD Bt C. E. %,u03
..

Charles E. Norelius, Director
Division of Radiation Safety

and Safeguards

cc: R. Quillin, State of
Ohio

DCD/DCB (RIDS)

bcc: C. J. Paperiello, RIII
J. A. Grobe,.RIII
W. J. Adam, RIII
M. Lamastra, NMSS

g) y*b

f' RII s R 11 RIII 'RIII RII
(L S-

Mul u /J1 Wie an McC in llett us-

4//s-] 8 y g gy indTT 4fdI81


